








b. Dickson Schwarzbach brought up filling open vacancies on EDSWAC. J.R. 
Hichborn shared that CPCSD has a new General Manager (Jill Ritzman). J.R. 
Hichborn will be working for EDHCSD. Jill Ritzman plans to attend the January 
EDSWAC meeting. 

c. Greg Stanton shared that the BOS will need to approve any new EDSWAC 
appointments. District 2 still needs a representative. 

d. Dickson Schwarzbach mentioned that she planned to get the Business 
Recognition Subcommittee meeting together but was unable too. She will work 
on this before the next meeting. 

e. Dickson Schwarzbach shared that she attended the "Empty Bowls" fundraiser. 
They wanted to have a zero waste event. There were about 1,000-1,500 people 
in attendance. One woman was trying very hard to organize and manage the 
recycling efforts, but it was clear she did not know what she was doing and could 
really use some help. It raised the issue that there is an interest in the community 
and it would be good if people could receive guidance on what is and isn't 
recyclable to set them up for success for their event. Nancy Spinella commented 
that U.C. Davis already does this for their events. Greg Stanton mentioned that it 
requires planning far in advance in order to set the requirements necessary to hit 
the zero waste goals. Jeff England mentioned that anyone interested in this type 
of event should reach out to EDD's Sustainability Coordinator to discuss options. 

f. J.R. Hichborn asked about EDC's second bullet in Item 8(a) regarding a possible 
Adopt-A-Roadway program in EDC. He asked how he could get Cameron Park 
Drive on that list. Greg Stanton made it clear that we are exploring options for an 
Adopt-A-Roadway Program and that there are many hurdles to consider and 
overcome before EDC can offer such a program. EMD is exploring options. Greg 
Stanton assured the group that CP, EDH, and the main arteries of the County 
would not be forgotten. 

g. Nancy Spinella shared that the plastic bag ban has been in effect for a while 
now. She heard a story on NPR this morning that said plastic bags have always 
been the number one collected item during public clean-ups in California and 
now, it number 10 or 12. Jeanne Lear mentioned the City of South Lake Tahoe Is 
considering a ban on polystyrene. Examples may include Styrofoam take out 
containers and other packaging . It also includes consideration to prohibit these 
types of packaging/materials from coming into the City. This could be difficult to 
prevent/enforce and it will likely be fraught with challenge. 

h. Greg Stanton shared that the BOS has held 4 workshops on good governance. 
The purpose of those workshops was to develop a Good Governance Manual. 
There is a proposal that it will 1) require committees and commissions (at least 
the Chair) to have Brown Act training annually, 2) require that meeting minutes 
are sent by EMD to the BOS Clerk for distribution to the BOSs, and 3) 
committees and commissions will be filing semi-annual written reports to the 
BOSon what the committee is doing. 

i. Dickson Schwarzbach commented that for the January meeting organics should 
· be a topic of discussion. Greg Stanton commented that at the January meeting 
the committee typically adopts a calendar for the year. EMD will circulate a draft 
to EDSWAC before the end of the year. Also, in January, EDSWAC might want 
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Adjourn: 

to consider goal setting for the year. In January or March, there may be some 
information coming forward on the status of the new EDD MRF. 

j. Pierre Rivas asked a follow up question about Greg Stanton's information on 
good governance. He asked if the meeting minutes will be sent to the BOS Clerk 
as well as the appropriate representative(s) of the governing bodies of other 
representatives of EDSWAC. Greg Stanton responded that yes, the minutes can 
be sent to whomever they want with EDSWAC approval. 

Meeting was adjourned by Dickson Schwarzbach at 3:42 pm. 

Chail'person I Daik" 
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